CVBB General Meeting Minutes

10 September 2012

The meeting was called to order at 7:05 pm. There were approximately 50 members in attendance.

A motion was made, seconded and carried to approve the **August 2012** minutes as stated.

Treasurer's Report - Dominic Sherony

- Loss to date is ~\$2,500. This loss is normal until concessions begin to bring in money during the football season.
- Student accounts currently have ~\$30,600.
- Major Income: concessions ~ \$9,000 (50-60% profit). *The budget is based on taking in ~\$8,000 per game/average. BBQ grossed \$2,000; Deb Weaver is willing to run this again next year.
- Echoes advertisements brought in \$6,000.
- Major Expenses: \$800 for drumheads and cymbals; insurance; two new tubas for \$5,800; \$400 for brakes on the uniform trailer.
- A motion was made, seconded and carried to approve the Treasurer's report, as stated.

President's Report

- Pictures are here. Any questions/problems should be directed to Youth Sports Photos.
- Competition this Saturday at Hempfield HS: practice at 9:00 followed by a bagged lunch, practice followed by dinner (provided by the CVBB & Chick Fil A). Buses will depart for Hempfield ~5:00 pm.
- 120 students and 20 chaperones are signed up for Disney.

Band Director's Report

- Rehearsals are going very well. It was noted that the host for Friday's game (Central York) was extremely welcoming and helpful, in light of the storm delay. It was suggested that we send a "thank you" to the school.
- Hempfield Cavalcade of Bands Show this Saturday September 15th (not TOB). There are nine bands in our division, 21 bands total. We perform at 8:00 pm; our group starts at 7:00 pm. Millersville University's Marching Band will perform at the end of the show. The schedule for the day is posted on the website. Parents can take their children home from the competition but they need to provide a written note to the chaperone in charge of that student's bus before the event.
- While it is OK to take videos of the band, Mr. Porter respectfully asks that nobody posts any of these online before ACCs. This is to prevent copy write issues and to keep our show from being "overexposed" to everyone before they compete at the final show. Pictures may be posted on the website.
- Props are coming along well; a few issues to address:
 - o Apology for letting the kids out of practice late last week; will not happen again.
 - o A few concerns about language from student leaders; Mr. Porter has addressed these
 - o Students who stay after school for practice should stay in and around the band room
 - o If a student gets sick last minute, just email Mr. Porter and let him know

Committees Reports

• **Fundraisers** – mums fundraiser is due today. Jo Corbi's pizza fundraiser is starting today.

- **Props** still need more help building, loading and transporting props for this coming weekend. Chris Wilder also needs help with the truck.
- **Photographer** we are still looking for a photographer to take pictures of the band during the season and post them on the webpage. Andrew also needs pictures of three seniors this Friday.
- **Friday's game against Bishop McDevitt** this is a huge fundraiser for CVBB. Our estimated gross should be around \$12,000. Still need help in the concession stands. Please consider donating your time to help.
- Tractor was recently painted and looks great; thanks to Chad Mullen for taking care of this.
- Echoes/Beth Dundorf the Echoes program is being printed; they will be sorted and handed out soon for delivery to businesses that purchased ads. Need someone to be in charge of making buttons. We have 13 bands coming to perform. We have volunteers to take care of the buttons.
- Echoes Volunteers/Bev Uniacke still looking for volunteers for Echoes. Need parking lot help, buttons coordinator, concessions help, buttons maker, coordinator for bake sale table; also need an announcer for next year as our current announcer has a senior student and will be leaving next year.
- Chaperones/Grams Kelly LeVan parents should bring a little cash to purchase grams for their kids to be distributed on the buses on the trip home. Should know the bus number of your child in order for them to get it. Also need to give a written note to the chaperone if you are taking your child home from the competition.
- Willow Mill Park Festival has requested that we bring the fry wagon over. We are looking for someone to run this. Please let Jere know if you are able to do this.
- **Band in the Stands** Sept 28th. This is an opportunity for middle school students to experience what marching band is like.
- **Restaurant Nights** October 10th at Texas Roadhouse; flyers will be distributed later and there will be a coupon in the Echoes program.

Meeting was adjourned at 8:00 pm.

Respectfully Submitted by,

Jenny Pyers, Corresponding Secretary

The next meeting will be held on Monday, October 8th at 7:00 pm in the Orchestra Room.

*Note that there is no school that day, but there will still be practice.